
 
 
 
 
16 May 2022 
 
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
 
During these times of crises in Ukraine many animals are suffering from 
abandonment or dispossession and need help. Likewise, many Ukrainian 
refugees (approximately 5 million to date) are fleeing the country- many have 
brought their pets with them to bordering countries such as Poland. 
 
 
RSPCA Queensland Australia acknowledges the work being undertaken by the 
Australian war animal memorial organization (AWAMO) to aid these refugee 
animals in-situ and fully supports their efforts. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Darren Maier 
CEO 
RSPCA Qld  
 
 


